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According to (Gagnon 2007), peaceful
governmental transitions are achieved
through building social trust and there
are two important factors to be
considered: accountability and
transparency. The foundation day’s
theme almost already concluded that
the Bangsamoro gained peace and
moral governance which is something
that people hoped for. Moral
governance would require government
officials abiding to laws, upholding the
virtues of honesty and integrity
especially in allocating the taxes from
the people, a topic this commentary
will tackle. 
 
Under the Bangsamoro Appropriations
Act of 2020, General Provisions Section
65-67, ministries and Offices are obliged
to submit financial reports whether
quarterly or physically within a certain
period using either URS, hardcopy
submitted to MFBM, and Ministries or
Office’s official website. It is also stated
that failure to comply with any
foregoing shall result in salary
suspension. The same goes to
Bangsamoro Autonomy Act No. 22,
Section 5, Transparency in
Infrastructure Projects, and Section 6,
Reporting and Posting Requirements.
These mean that any project that is
conducted by any office, especially
concerning infrastructures, must have a
breakdown that should be posted on
the office’s website. The provisions in all
sections from both articles are clear but 

lack penalties that are proportional to
the weight of resulting non-compliance.
This is very concerning because the
lightness of penalty, which is specified in
Section 66, can lead to abuse of the
system. Based on the Bangsamoro
Appropriations Act of 2020, the
Contingent Fund alone is estimated to
be 13 billion pesos which contains the
Transitional Development Impact Fund.
Assuming that there are several projects
that include infrastructures, the budget
allocated can lead to hundreds of
millions, a huge amount of money to
easily disregard the suspension of salary. 

As expected, upon checking the website
of BARMM, there are no easily accessible
tabs that can show how the budget is
allocated, together with the breakdown
and all the necessary requirements that
were mentioned in both Acts. The
lucidity of the provisions in the
aforementioned sections do not
compensate for the lightness of the
penalties it includes, and the lack of
specifications about the office’s website
where it must be posted. Aside from the
time allotted for posting of
requirements, there should also be a
specification to have a specific template
that will allow the public to view with
ease. In addition to this, the breakdown
of budget can now be put into google
sheets wherein there could be a
shareable link to be posted on the
website as well. 
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The concern about transparency is not
merely delusional. In the paper about
Corruption in the Philippines written by
De Dios and Ferrer, the first object of
transaction that is easily abused are
bids, purchases, and auctions.
Examples of these are bid-rigging,
overpricing, and overpurchasing. These
are very easy to analyze since the
nature of these transactions are
obvious. Hence, the less compliant the
offices are with the requirement for
transparency, especially to the public,
the more chances that manipulation in
any means can occur. 
 
A solid example for this concern is a
project that was recently posted on the
BARMM website. It is stated that it is
under the Transitional Development
Impact Fund. Reiterating the stated
provisions in the aforementioned
sections, the financial report of any
project must be posted in the office’s
website. But upon checking the
website of the concerned office, there
are no signs of the budget allocation or
breakdown. 

The theme of this year’s foundation day
is to celebrate and sustain the gains of
peace and moral governance which
should be built from good practices.
According to Bastida 2007, in the
development of budgeting, those
considered as “good practice” became
principles, and one of these principles is
transparency. To be specific, the
government should publish timely
information on receipts and 
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expenditures because despite the
complexity of all the processes, the
hallmark of the system lies in
transparency. From anyone’s
perspective, the advancement of
technology should challenge the
government to make everything digital,
for ease of transparency. 
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